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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD 

We have reached the end of the 
Spring term and with it comes a well 
earned rest for the children, families 
and staff. We say good bye and good 
luck to Mr Wilding, who moves onto 
his next school placement. We wish 
him the best of luck on his journey 
into the teaching profession. 

This week the Year 5 footballer’s had 
a friendly against St. John Fisher with 
Aaron scoring a cracking goal for 
Aboyne. Congratulations  to all the 
team, who have grown and devel-
oped into an accomplished team as 
the year has gone on. Thank you to 
Archie Hobbs, in his first year as our  
coach. The children have really en-
joyed the season.  I’d also like to 
thank Gema Landrove for her contin-
ued work with the girls football 
team, David Hobbs for training our 
cross country runners and Tracey 
Hobbs for all her work with netball 
(and the other school teams). It is 
very much appreciated.  

On Tuesday afternoon Y4 visited Ver-
ulamium Museum and took part in a 
artefacts workshop before exploring 
the museum! Thank you to our par-
ent helpers for accompanying us! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Monday 15th April—School closed for 
INSET 

Tuesday 16th April—Summer Term 
starts 

Tuesday 16th April—Swimming for Y6 
starts 

Weds 17th April—Y4/5 Football Tour-
nament at Garden Fields 4pm 

Friday 19th Y4 & 5 to St Albans Boys 
School for D&T and Science 

Thu 2nd May— The Reception class-
room  being used as a polling station. 

Also on Tuesday we had our Easter 
curriculum morning , where the chil-
dren were able to enjoy Easter 
themed arts and crafts activities. 
Thank you for the Teaching Assistant 
team for your help making this work 
so smoothly. 

On Wednesday, the Year 1 children 
had the chance to visit the Abbey. It 
sounds like they had a great time, 
with many of them mentioning hot 
cross buns when they returned. 
Thank you to Mrs Page for organising 
the trip. 

Also this week, several of our musi-
cians took part in the St Albans 
Schools event at the Alban Arena. 
Congratulations to those who took 
part. 

School remains closed for an INSET 
day on Monday 15th, but we are 
back for the Summer term on Tues-
day 16th April.  

From all of us here at Aboyne, we 
would like to wish you a Happy East-
er and a restful break.  

Best wishes, 

Mr Smithard 

EFFORT CERTIFICATES 

All of Year 4, Lottie Y6, Louis Y3 

 HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY 

Back after the Easter break 



The Land of Stories - The Wishing Spell 
By Chris Colfer 

Birthday book from JamesY4 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

When the Bailey twin’s gran gives them a 

treasured fairy-tale book, they have no idea 

what’s in store and the land they are about 

to enter...” 

Food for thought… Screen Time 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https:// forms.gle/
oCog9EndfeuF36Ku9  


